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The Second Sunday after Pentecost:  

Proper 7 
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Dear Parents of  Young Children: 

At All Saints’, we believe that Jesus issues the same invitation 

to everyone: “Come to me, just exactly as you are.” For our 

children, this means, “Come with all the energy, the  

wiggles and giggles, that God gave you.” This is God’s House, 

and life and love and laughter are all part of God’s dream for 

the world. Your presence here is a blessing. Your children’s 

presence is a blessing. And all of their wiggles and giggles 

(including any tears and protests) are  welcome in God’s 

House. Here are a few suggestions many parents have found 

helpful: 

• Please sit towards the front—it’s easier to see and hear all 

the action. 

• Sing, pray, respond, and explain what’s happening in the 

service. Children learn best about worship and liturgy 

from you.  

• Pick up a green “Busy Bag” with books, coloring pages, and 

a stuffed Worship Buddy. Please return them after the 

service. 

• We have a staffed nursery in the Education Wing and a 

livestream in the Parlor. If you need to leave, please come 

back, especially for Communion. 

 

To All the Members of our Parish: 

Children are one of God’s most precious blessings. Thank you 

for warmly welcoming them into God’s House and for 

encouraging their families with your smiles and assistance. 

Thank you for worshiping with us today. If this is your first visit or if you are looking for a 

church home, a Greeter is available in the Welcome Center before and after worship 

services to provide information and a welcome gift. 

 

 

All Saints’  

Core Values 

• Being an active, 

inclusive community 

of faith 

• Worshiping God in 

the Episcopal 

tradition 

• Nurturing 

individuals to grow 

in Christ 

• Seeking and serving 

Jesus in unexpected 

places 

 

Our Mission 

To be a church of 

Disciples Making 

Disciples for Jesus 

 

Our Vision 

To be a church that 

Loves Like God 

Loves 



Today at  All Saints’ 
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Social Saints Events | Fourth Sunday Lunch Out 

Fourth Sundays “Lunch Out” following the 11:10 AM service today. Meet in the Welcome 

Center if you are interested; all are welcome! 

 

Primetimers | It’s Lunch with a View | Wednesday, June 26th at 1 PM 

Lakeview Family Restaurant | 9185 Bringle Ferry Road | Salisbury, NC 

It’s rustic.  It’s small.  It’s good food and inexpensive. It sits over High Rock Lake with a nice 

view. Reservations are required with a limit of 12 people. Sign up in the Welcome Center.  

Meet at the church at noon on Wednesday to carpool.  

For more information, please contact Sue Gelarden at gelardensue@gmail.com. 

 

You are invited to one of the most important conversations of 

your life | Thursday, June 27th - Dinner at 5:30 PM | Program at 6 PM 

Come and experience an innovative game, called “Hello,” that makes conversations about 

living and dying and what matters most to you easy and even fun! Dinner will be served.  

Please RSVP on the sign-up sheet in Parish Hall. Sponsored by Atrium Health 

 

Altar Flowers | In Honor 

The flowers on the altar are given by Michelle Hooker to the glory of God and in honor of 

the fortieth wedding anniversary of her parents, Randy and Ruth Bratton.  

8:00 AM   Holy Eucharist  [Quiet Communion] Nave 

9:00 AM   Holy Eucharist  [Contemporary] Parish Hall 

9:00 AM   Infant through Age 2:  "Bible Time" Nursery 

11:10 AM   Holy Eucharist  [Rite II with Music] Nave 

11:10 AM   Infant through Age 2:  "Bible Time" Nursery 

following the 
Social Saints Go to Lunch 

Gather in the Welcome 

  11:10 Service  Center 

2:00 PM   Alcoholics Anonymous Community Room 
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Be part of something 

beautiful | Altar Flowers 

Would you like to give flowers for Sunday 

worship services in memory of a special 

person or in thanksgiving for moments of 

grace in your life?  

There is a flower chart with available dates 

on the wall behind the coffee bar. The office 

will call to remind you prior to your chosen 

date. It is then your opportunity to call Pots 

of Luck, the florist that the church routinely 

uses. You may use one of your choice; 

however, Pots of Luck has Saturday access 

to the church.  Please do email 

announcements@allsaintsconcord.org the 

dedication that you would like printed in the 

bulletin.  

Following the Sunday services, the flowers 

are taken to parishioners who were unable 

to worship that morning. 

Thank you for considering being a part of 

the altar flower ministry. 

 

Assisted Living Center 

Services 

Services are suspended for the month of 

July. They will resume in August following the 

regular schedule. 

Garden Team & Work Days 

Summer Schedule 

Due to heat, the Friday Morning Garden 

Team & Saturday Work Day Team will not 

meet this summer. Stay tuned for the Fall 

Schedule. 

For the summer, the Garden Team will meet 

from 7-10 AM on the following Tuesday 

mornings: 

• July 2nd 

• July 23rd 

• August 13th 

• September 10th 

 

Parishioners’ Concert     

Sunday, August 18 at 5 PM 

Please make plans to attend a Parishioners' 

Concert that will be held in the Nave. This is 

an opportunity for parishioners of all ages 

to perform all sorts of genres, including 

various instruments and voices, sharing their 

gifts with you! A reception will follow in the 

Welcome Center. 

If you would like to be a part of the line up that 

evening, then please email Brian at 

bsapp@allsaintsconcord.org. 
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Online Giving  
Go to 

www.allsaintsconcord. 
org/online-giving/ 

or go to the Church Life 
app to make your  

donation 

 

Text Giving 
To give to the  

General Fund, text  
SAINTS to 73256 

 
To give to the  

Assistance Fund, text  
SAINTS ASSISTANCE to 

73256 
 

To give to the  
Memorial Fund, text 

SAINTS MEMORIAL to 
73256 

 
To give to the Capital 

Campaign, text  
SAINTS CAPITAL 

CAMPAIGN to 73256 

Episcopal Cursillo Weekend #108 | July 18-21 

What is the next step in your spiritual journey? Just as Jesus 

went to a mountain or to the countryside to draw closer to 

the Father, so may you! Attend NC Cursillo Weekend #108 at 

Camp Walter Johnson, Denton, NC.  The fee/cost for this 

Weekend is a real bargain: $75.00. 

Cursillo is a three day program consisting of talks, discussions 

and activities. It is a presentation and experience of Christ's 

love for each of us. Cursillo has been a part of the Episcopal 

Church in North Carolina since 1976, and is supported by 

Bishop Rodman. 

For more information, literature, and registration forms, please 

contact Dave Millar at H-704-782-1318 or dmillar@carolina.rr.com 

 

Church Office Closure | Thursday, July 4 

The church off will be closed on July 4 in observation of 

Independence Day. 

 

Thank You for Wearing Name Tags!  

Wearing your name tag helps everyone learn one another’s 

name. New name tags are made every Wednesday. If you'd like 

one made for you, please email Hannah at 

adminassist@allsaintsconcord.org, and we'll put you on the list. 

There are also temporary name tags in sticker form available 

for you in the Welcome Center; just ask a greeter! 

Be sure to “like”  

and even “check in” 

on the  

All Saints’  

Facebook Page  

to stay connected! 

http://www.allsaintsconcord.org/online-giving/
http://www.allsaintsconcord.org/online-giving/
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Submission  

Deadline 
 

Sunday Announcements  

are due by  

Monday at Noon.  

 

Announcements received 

after that time may appear 

the following week.  

Please send emails to  

announcements@ 

allsaintsconcord.org. 

Congratulations to Graduates 

• Nathan Shorter, son of Matt and Amy Shorter, graduated 

from Western Carolina with a Bachelor of Science degree 

in Geology with an emphasis in Environmental Hydrology.  

• Olivia Shorter, daughter of Matt and Amy Shorter, 

graduated from Jesse Carson High School. She will be 

attending the University of South Carolina this fall to study 

Nursing.  

• Sydney Wydra, Pat  Wydra’s granddaughter, graduated 

from Appalachian State University with a BS in Interior 

Design specializing in Health Design Construction. 

• Tommy Jones, son of Tom and Teri Jones, will be attending 

The University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill this fall. 

• Margaret Ericson, daughter of Martin and the late 

Dianne Ericson, graduated May 25th from Salem College in 

Winston-Salem with B.A.s in Political Science and History. 

She recently received the Lovin History Award as the 

college’s outstanding student in history. She will be 

attending UNC Charlotte this fall seeking a Masters in 

Public Administration leading to a career in the not-for-

profit sector. 

• Sophia McFarlane, daughter of Barrington McFarlane 

and Lorraine Warner, graduated from UNC Chapel Hill. 

Sophia will attend medical school at Chapel Hill this fall. 

• Simone McFarlane, daughter of Barrington McFarlane 

and Lorraine Warner, graduated from Concord High 

School. Simone has a fellowship from UNC Chapel Hill to 

travel internationally and do community service for a year. 

She will enroll at UNC Chapel Hill in 2020. 

Graduating High 

School & College  

Students 

Please notify the  

Communications Team if 

you have a senior  

graduating from high 

school or college this 

spring.  Let us know the 

name of the graduate, the 

school from which he or 

she is graduating, and any 

future plans.  

Call 704-782-2024 or 

email  

announcements@ 

allsaintsconcord.org. 
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All Saints’ Youth Summer Mission Trip | June 30 through July 5 

Asheville Youth Mission,  Asheville NC 

As part of his or her mission, each participating youth has been asked to create “Welcome 

Home Packs” for the AYM Homeward Bound Project.  

Contact Fr. Michael if you want to learn more at mwhitnah@allsaintsconcord.org.  Visit 

www.asheville.youthmissionco.org or for visit www.homewardboundwnc.org for more information. 

Here are the “Welcome Home Pack” suggested donations and directions: please collect the 

following items, making sure items are NEW or very gently used. Consider what you would 

want if you moved into your own home for the first time.  

There will be a box in the Welcome Center to receive donations. 

Kitchen 
Dish Soap 

Food Storage Containers 

Insulated Grocery bags 

Paper Towels 

Trash Can & Bags 

Sponges 

All-Purpose Cleaner (i.e. 409) 

Dishcloths & Towels 

Set of Cooking Spoons 

Set of Mixing Bowls 

Can opener 

2 Hot pads 

Set of 4 plates & Cereal-size bowls (can be    

  plastic) 

Set of 4 Cups 

Set of 4 Utensils 

2 Coffee mugs 

Coffee Pot 

Pots & Pans 

 

Bathroom 

Toilet Paper 

Toilet Bowl Brush 

Cleaning Supplies 

2 hand towels 

2 bath towels 

Kleenex 

Shampoo 

Laundry Basket 

Shower curtain/liner/rings 

Toothbrush/toothpaste 

Razors & Soap 

 

Miscellaneous 

Broom/Dustpan/Mop 

Laundry Detergent 

Coat Hangers 

2 sets of sheets 

Light Bulbs 

New bed pillows 

https://homewardboundwnc.org/
https://homewardboundwnc.org/
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Sharing the news of our community! 

Have a grape for the vine? Contact the church office at  

704-782-2024 or email announcements@allsaintsconcord.org. 

• On April 30th, Judy and I were given a notice to vacate our apartment within 30 

days.  We were blindsided by this demand.  After some panicking and praying, we were 

able to move forward to our next adventure. But this was only possible with the help of 

our All Saints' family. We want to thank our All Saints' family for helping to make 

this new chapter easier and possible.  We are very humbled. On May 18th, at least 10 

men and women showed up to help move our belongings.  But even before that, there 

were other unexpected means of support, as some of you helped us look for a place to 

live. Moving boxes were given to us. Financial support was provided. Prayers were sent, 

accepted, and answered. You all made this possible for us. Thank you so much for your 

love & acceptance!  -Kay, Judy, and Trenity 

• Men for Change wants to thank All Saints’ for its participation in this year’s campaign 

in “building a world where every home is a safe home!”  All Saints’ was able to 

contribute $531 this year.  And for the first time, every single donor in 2018 

contributed again in 2019. 

• Congratulations to Nathaniel Brent Weiss,  Amanda Catherine Weiss, Harper 

Olivia Weiss, Emma Naleena Scarbrough and Leena Chankul Scarbrough, who 

were baptized Sunday, June 9th.  Welcome into the family of God! 
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 Concord-Cabarrus Juneteenth  

Celebration Festival | Saturday, June 29 from 

Noon to 8 PM | Marvin Caldwell Park, 362 Georgia 

Street, Concord 

Juneteenth is the commemoration of the end of slavery in the 

United States.  This year, the Concord-Cabarrus celebration 

will focus on “Empowerment through Education, Engagement, 

and Entrepreneurship.” 

For more information please visit: www.concordcabarrusjuneteenth.org. 

 

The American Red Cross is in need of 

community volunteers. 

For more information about the opportunities that are available, please contact 

Sabrina Beasly-Cline, Recruitment Specialist at Sabrina.cline@redcross.org or 

704-301-3932. 

Food Pantry 

Requests for CCM 

  

We appreciate and need 

any donation of food, 

cleaning or paper 

products, and health and 

beauty supplies, as well as 

recycled grocery bags. 

 

 For your convenience, a 

list of items that are in 

high demand is posted in 

the Welcome Center and 

a box is available for 

donations. 

 

For more information 

about donating to the 

food pantry please visit  

 

cooperativeministry.com/

get-involved/how-to-

donate-food. 
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 VESTRY 

Charles McKinley Senior Warden, Finance 

Nancy Hunter Junior Warden, Parish Life 

David Baxter Communications 

Fran Burkett Youth Christian Formation 

Willie B. Dillon Outreach 

Don Foskey Outreach 

Mark Helms Adult Christian Formation 

Barbara Horne-Stead Pastoral Care 

Drew John Newcomers  

Mike McDonough Building & Grounds 

Karen Rupp-Urbanski Stewardship 

Dick Whitfield Newcomers  

 

REPORTING TO THE VESTRY 

Gil Small Treasurer 

Kim Gordick Vestry Clerk 

 

OFFICE HOURS 

M-F 9:00 AM - 5:00 PM 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CLERGY 
The Reverend Nancy L. J. Cox 

Rector 

ncox@allsaintsconcord.org 

 

The Reverend Michael Whitnah 

Assistant to the Rector 

mwhitnah@allsaintsconcord.org 

 

The Reverend Vern Cahoon 

Deacon 

vcahoon@allsaintsconcord.org 

 

The Reverend Jacqueline Whitfield 

Deacon Missioner 

jwhitfield@allsaintsconcord.org 

 

The Reverend James Bernacki 

Priest Associate 

jbernacki@windsream.net 

 

The Reverend Roger Butler  

Priest Emeritus 

rogerbutler1932@gmail.com 

 

STAFF 
Brian Sapp-Moore, MM 

Director of Music/Organist,  

Coordinator of Communications 

bsapp@allsaintsconcord.org 

 

Markeisha Weaks 

Church Administrator 

admin@allsaintsconcord.org 

 

Hannah Crone 

Membership & Events Coordinator 

adminassist@allsaintsconcord.org 

Vestry Person of the Month | June 

Dick Whitfield 
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 Prayer is the foundation of the ministry of this parish. Prayer requests & praise reports can be added 
or removed by going to www.allsaintsconcord.org/prayer-requests/ or by calling the church office at 
704-782-2024. You may choose to have your request sent to the Prayer Chain (a small group of 
faithful intercessors who pray daily for those names submitted) and/or included in the announcement 
bulletin. Please note that names will remain on the list for three weeks unless otherwise requested. 

We pray for our Presiding Bishop, Michael; our Bishop, Samuel; our Suffragan Bishop, Anne; 
our Rector, Nancy; our Assistant to the Rector, Michael; our Deacon, Vern; our Deacon 

Missioner, Jacqueline; our staff and Vestry; and the people of All Saints’ and their families.  

Anglican Cycle of Prayer: United Church of North India 

Diocesan Cycle of Prayer:  Trinity Church, Mount Airy; St. Cyprian’s, Oxford and St. 

Stephen’s, Oxford  

Cycle of Prayer:  Valerie Devine, Tom & Fannie Dillard, Willie & Remona Dillon, Bob & Mary 

Ann Drummond, Valerie Drye, Juli Dwiggins, Kathy Eble, and their families 

Prayers have been requested for:  Gloria, Jane, John, Josh, Mandy, Rachael, Sue and Vern 

In nursing homes or homebound: Jane Armitage, Ben Burton, Hilda Marshall & James E. 

Swann, Jr.  

Living with ongoing special needs: Barbara, Bruce, Darryl, Donna, Ericka, George, Jay, Jill, 
Katherine, Lydia, Maddox, Noelle, Oscar, Norma, Pat, Patrick, Phil, Rebecca, Stephanie, Steve, 

Terein, Wendy and Yasmin 

Serving in the military: Dean Fedrizzi, Keith Lee, Jacob Rodgers, Nathan Rodgers, Matt 

Shorter, Becca Simpson, Bo Simpson, Jack Simpson, Justin Smith and Jim Trollan 

Our Stephen Ministers: Valerie Divine, Katherine Elbe, Don Foskey, Nancy Foskey, Mickey 

Hayes, Debbie Lewallen, Barbara Lewis, Garen Livingston, Charles Simmons, Dorothy Teeter 

and Len Witke 

Our College Students: Emily Badgett, Chris Berg, Stephen Carroll, Jazzmine Cox, Margaret 
Ericson, Ben Helms, Eli Helms, Katie Hendry, Josh Holdren, Celeste McFarlane, Simone 

McFarlan, Sophia McFarlane, Will Moyes, Zac Moyes, Olivia Shorter, Lauren Spunich, Jameson 

Williams, McKenna Urbanski and Jameson Williams 

A Pilgrim’s Blessing: Almighty God, you who have called your Servant Abraham out of the 

Chaldean city of Ur and watched over him all during his travels, you who were the guide of the 
Hebrew people in the desert, we ask you to take care of these your children, who, for the love 

of your name, start their pilgrimage to Compostela. Be for them companion on the way, guide 
at the crossroads, strength in weariness, defense in danger, shelter on the way, shade in the 

heat, light in the darkness, comfort in despair and firmness of intentions. So that they, with 
your help, might arrive safely at the end of their journey and enriched by grace and virtues, 

might return safely to their homes—filled with everlasting joy.  We ask this through Jesus 
Christ, your Son, who lives and reigns with you in the unity of the Holy Spirit, One God, for 

ever and ever. Amen. 
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UPCOMING EVENTS 

   Sunday,  August 18  Parishioners’ Recital 

   Saturday,  August 24  Tour de Saints 

525 Lake Concord Rd NE  | Concord, NC 28025 | 704-782-2024 | www.allsaintsconcord.org 

June 24-30, 2019 

Monday  Church Office Open  

 June 24       

Tuesday 5:30 AM F3 [Men's Fitness-Fellowship-Faith] Outdoors 

 June 25 10:00 AM Staff Meeting Ellie’s, Concord 

 11:30 AM Cabarrus Partnership Board Meeting Community Room 

 3:00 PM Worship Team Meeting Parlor 

Wednesday 12:00 PM Holy Eucharist Nave 

 June 26 8:00 PM Alcoholics Anonymous Community Room 

Thursday 5:30 AM F3 [Men's Fitness-Fellowship-Faith] Outdoors 

 June 27 5:30 PM Conversation of the End of Life "Hello" Parish Hall 

 6:30 PM Childcare Resource Training Community Room 

Friday 11:00 AM Garden of All Saints' Team Meeting Parlor 

 June 28 8:00 PM Alcoholics Anonymous Community Room 

Saturday 7:00 AM F3 [Men's Fitness-Fellowship-Faith] Outdoors 

 June 29 8:00 AM Men's Study Group Welcome Center 

Sunday   EYC Mission Trip Asheville, NC 

 June 30 8, 9 & Worship Services   
 11:10 AM   

 2:00 PM Alcoholics Anonymous Community Room 


